A Welcome from the Associate Director

Division of Housing Stabilization

 Mass. Department of Housing and Community Development
June 30, 2009
Dear ICHH Convener and Network Coordinator, 

On behalf of Undersecretary Tina Brooks and as the incoming Associate Director of the new Division of Housing Stabilization, I would like to welcome you as a partner to the new statewide plan for housing, homelessness and Emergency Assistance.  I want to thank you for your continued commitment to serve families and individuals faced with the crisis of homelessness and your relentless compassion for our clients.  With the help and support of you, our community partners, the Commonwealth seeks to transform the Emergency Assistance system to provide a housing-centered solution to the crisis of homelessness.

The Department of Transitional Assistance (DTA) and Department of Housing and Community Development (DHCD) are intensively planning for the transfer of employees and programs to be effective July 1, 2009.  Central Office staff relocated to DHCD at 100 Cambridge Street on Monday June 29th.  Please note that their new phone numbers are attached and emails will remain the same.  
Dozens of staff across departments have been involved in transition planning, which have included meetings with regional shelter providers, ICHH network conveners, and housing and social service agencies.  DHCD’s primary goal throughout the transition has been to ensure a seamless continuation of services and programs for our clients in need.

DHCD and the ICHH look forward to continuing to collaborate with each of you as we have through the development of your regional network.  And, now that we have the emergency shelter system and the regional networks under the DHCD organizational structure we have the beginnings of a coordinated system.  My new role as Associate Director will ensure that we work toward effective collaboration and integration.  You may also have heard that a new ICHH Executive Director will be hired shortly to continue to assist the important work of the regional networks.  I intend to work closely with the Director to ensure regional networks have the support needed to move forward with the innovations.  
Having the ICHH regional networks in place is a key component of this systems change effort.   As you know, DHCD is focused on the use of resources toward prevention and diversion practices as well as rehousing and stabilization – goals of the Commission to End Homelessness and the ICHH.   
While many networks are already focusing on prevention and diversion we want to be sure that you are connecting to our new DHCD field staff in local offices.  These individuals will be determining eligibility for emergency assistance and shelter and making referrals to community partners to offer diversion resources and stabilize families in housing. To that end, we have provided the names and contact information for all new DHCD field staff.  I would appreciate if you would reach out to introduce your network to our local DHCD worker/s.  We would also like to see the Team Supervisor (or her designee) participate at the regional level as a member of your Leadership Council or a working committee.  In an orientation held last week for all staff I presented an overview of the ICHH including information on each of our regional network partners.  I can assure you that the staff is very excited to work with you and join your ICHH regional effort. 
This initiative has created a sense of excitement and optimism among staff and partners that we can make progress in curbing homelessness and housing those in need.  Your commitment to the families of the Commonwealth has been, and continues to be, very much appreciated.  
Truly Yours,

Robert Pulster

Associate Director

Division of Housing Stabilization

Department of Housing and Community Development  
